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******

[Light elevator music.]

[Elevator doors open, footsteps enter.]

PALLAS
What floor?

CASSANDRA
Seven.

[Pallas hits the button, and up up they go… until everything powers down.]

CASSANDRA
Well shit.

PALLAS
Wonderful. Ah, this looks like a
"we're stuck, send help button."

[Pallas hits another elevator button.]

CASSANDRA
(impatient groan)

PALLAS
Somewhere to be?

CASSANDRA
That is definitely not any of your
business.

PALLAS
Well considering you and I live in
this elevator now, I thought it be
nice to get to know each other as
roommates.



CASSANDRA
Oh fuck off. I'm just here for a
stupid fucking meeting with someone
that I didn't even want to do and
now I'm stuck here with you, okay?

PALLAS
Geez. I'm late for something too
you know.

CASSANDRA
Don't care.

PALLAS
I hope someone is actually coming.
Wait are you okay?

CASSANDRA
(hyperventilating a bit)
I'm great.

PALLAS
Clearly. Seriously, sit down.

[Cassandra sits.]

PALLAS
Take some deep breaths.

CASSANDRA
(slow, deep breaths)

PALLAS
Not a fan of closed spaces huh?

CASSANDRA
Not my favorite.

PALLAS
Alright, you just focus on
breathing. I think we've waited
long enough.



[Pallas takes out a tool, opens a panel, starts fiddling.]

CASSANDRA
What are you doing?

PALLAS
Mind your business.
The wrenches are probably busy but
I think I can DIY this.

CASSANDRA
I...don't know if I like the idea
of you messing with the panel of an
elevator...

PALLAS
Well fortunately for you, I've
helped reassemble an AI that's in
love with my girlfriend, so this
elevator should be easy peasy in
comparison.

[The elevator powers back up, resumes its ascent.]

PALLAS
So...nothing you wanted to say to
me or...

[The elevator slows, dings, doors open, Cassandra starts to leave.]

CASSANDRA
Thank you.

PALLAS
You're welcome.

[Elevator doors close.]

******

[Kingery theme plays.]
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[Kingery theme fades out]


